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Dear delegates, 

We are nothing but pleased to welcome you to the Youth Forum of SIMUN 2022. It is an 

honour for us to be the academic chair of this committee. Our names are Frida Flores, 

Ximena Parra and Victoria Fuentes. We are all very excited to meet you.  

Let us just say that we feel a huge amount of respect for you because, as a result of 

the issues of modern society, you are feeling the urge of wanting to do something, take 

action and change the world; of course it's possible if you want to. Also, we can assure you 

that Youth Forum is the best place to do so. This is a space for you to discuss all your ideas 

without being judged, because everything and everyone matters. In fact, it is better to listen 

to different points of view, so that we can learn to be empathetic to other realities, and 

young generations have proudly proven their capability to do that.  

Therefore, being in SIMUN broadens your perspective by making you listen to other 

delegates and taking into account youth’s proposals for each resolution. Our suggestions as 

young people shall always be guided by our necessities and our experiences shall always 

encourage us to make a change. Don’t worry; we will stand by you through the whole 

process. It is going to be worth it. We firmly believe choosing to be part of the Youth Forum 

will knock you sideways. 

Delegates, be sure that we will work exhaustively to make the best out of this 

experience. We trust that your abilities and potential will guide you through the debate. The 

chair is indeed looking forward to meeting each one of you. If you have any question, please 

let us know.  

Sincerely, 

The Academic Chair of UNESCO’s Youth Forum 


